

Organización del Tratado de Cooperación Amazónica SP - Secretaría Permanente Amazon Cooperation Treaty Organization SP - Permanent Secretariat De Organisatie van de Overeenkomst voor Amazonische Samenwerking

SP - Permanent Secretariaat

PS/ACTO/ 131 /2019

Brasilia, February 13, 2019

To: Mr. Göran Marby ICANN President and CEO

Dear Mr. Marby,

In my capacity as Secretary General of the Amazon Cooperation Treaty Organization (ACTO), it is my duty to inform you that, due to unavoidable circumstances, the meeting scheduled for Brasilia, on February 19, 2019, had to be cancelled. These circumstances have already been informally anticipated to Mr. Rodrigo de la Parra, ICANN's Executive Director for Latin America and Caribbean.

It is necessary to clarify that the above mentioned circumstances have no connection whatsoever with neither the substance nor the agenda of the postponed meeting.

In this context, please be assured that the Member Countries reaffirm their decision to maintain a constructive dialogue with you and your colleagues at ICANN, with a view to reaching a mutually satisfactory solution to the case of the TLD "dot amazon".

My best regards,



Alexandra Moreira Secretary General PS/ACTO

